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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the Pool Office, 
Oddfellows Road, Hathersage at 7.00 p.m. on 9th October 2018. 
	Present:
	Councillors P Mander, B Hanley, W Hanley, Jane Marsden, H Rodgers and P Whitney.

	In attendance:
	 SC Wyatt (Clerk), CM Wilkinson, S Cass, G Foy

	
	

	093/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllr. Turner, CF Cave (RFO), AE Watts, M Wellington.

	094/18
	
	George Foy declared an interest as assistant pool manager and Christine Wilkinson as a lifeguard. 

	095/18
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	096/18
	
	There was no public participation.

	097/18
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 11th September 2018 had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

	098/18
	
	Report of the Marketing/Fundraising Group; 

The cheese and wine evening went well. There had been a suggestion to put out donation boxes for future such events.

The September Night swim was subject to bad weather with 100 tickets sold in advance but only 40 turned up.
The Macmillan Coffee Morning went very well.
There will an October night swim later this month.

On 23/12/18 there will be Carols by the pool and Tideswell brass/silver band playing
There was a suggestion of private events on the solarium following the successful DDDC Cllr.  Jean Monks charity event. It was thought that this is worthwhile to pursue but guidelines/rules would need drafting.

It was agreed that an Ops meeting should be arranged this month to review various aspects of event hire.

	099/18
	
	Plant /Machinery and Operational Issues;
The boilers are to be serviced later this month. One boiler did drop out the other day so the servicing is timely.
One pump also needs looking at and an appointment has been made. The pool is only running on one pump at the moment.

The Vacs are working fine but will be serviced in January.

It was reported that the side gate still isn’t closing every time. From a safety and H&S point of view more work is required. George and Mike will inspect and correct.

	100/18
	
	Plant room upgrade project:

The Clerk was asked to put the question to Tom Crooks, the architect, ‘Will the structure and foundations be sufficient for another story in future?’
The questions from the email from Tom were addressed, appended to these minutes.
It was decided not to worry about planters at the moment.
The Clerk was asked to question Ian Nicks about having variable speed pumps.

	101/18
	
	Business Plan – 
A word version of the plan had been provided to Mike and George for the insertion of new photos.

	102/18
	
	Swim England grant application – Still awaiting cost estimates before this can be progressed.

	103/18
	
	Reverse into parking spaces – it was decided that reverse parking signs stating ‘parking for pool and café users only’ should be purchased. George will order signs.
Signage for all facilities in the village were also discussed. This will be discussed by Cllr. Marsden and Rodgers with DCC, Keith Postlethwaite. Also to be discussed at Recreation Committee meeting.
Signage for the bowling club was agreed for the path round the pool and the path from the playing field down to Oddfellows Road which would also be a disabled access route. Also to be discussed at Recreation Committee meeting.

	104/18
	
	Banner on Hathersage station – as suggested by Northern Rail the question will be put to HVRUG by the Clerk.

	105/18
	
	Solarium guttering – it was thought that the recent problem could just have been due to a very heavy down pour. The guttering performance will be monitored.

	106/18
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence:

A request to attend these committee meetings had been received from Sue and Kemel from the café. This was noted and would be accommodated and welcomed under public attendance at Parish Council meetings.

	107/18
	
	Finance: 

The RFO had sent a summary in his absence:

Takings - £54,296 above the budget for the full year.

Donations for January heating - £3,777

Membership sales to 4 October;

For November - 6 (3 adults: 3 seniors)

For December - 3 (1 adult; 2 seniors)

For January - 4 (2 adults; 2 seniors)

	108/18
	
	Items for the next meeting – Review opening hours in December.

	109/18
	
	Confirmed date of next meeting as 13th November 2018 at 7.00 pm in the Pool Office.
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Questions and answers from/to Tom Crooks, Architect, referred to in the minutes.
As promised, I list below those items requiring confirmation/instruction before I can submit the Planning Application and would therefore appreciate answers to from your meeting tomorrow night:
a) Are the latest iteration of the plans (P/01-P/03) Ok to progress? Yes fine please go ahead.
b) What handrail materials are wanted? Presently black painted metal is included. They could be glass panels though. Black metal please, no glass.
c) How far do you want the railings to go. I presently have them going as far as the top of the ramp then stopping. Do you want them going along the top of the wall any further? Just as far as the top of the ramp please.

d) What extent and material is desired for the ramp and the ground floor finish? I have suggested stone flaggs throughout, up to the line of approximately the hatch. The meeting asked for the ramp to be tarmac as not wanting to get into protracted discussions with PDNPA about the correct style of paving stones. There was also a desire to keep the cost down. There was a question about the one or two steps half way up the ramp, will these be paving stones? The flat area should be paving stones matching existing.
e) Do you want the tile effect felt roof covering to match the pool buildings. Yes please.
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